
FOI 2122179- CHC 
NHS Calderdale CCG’s (CCG) response to your request can be found below. 
 
1. Who delivers your end-to-end continuing care service (assessments and case 

management) for children and young people? (This refers to children and young 
people aged under 18 who may have one or a combination of the following: 
physical disability, mental health needs, learning disability, end of life needs) 
 
a. In-house 

 
Undertaken in-house – assessments and reviews only 
 

b. Local authority (please name) 
  
Calderdale Council (joint funded clients) – assessments and reviews only 
 

c. CSU (please name) 
 
Not applicable, the CCG does not commission a CSU to deliver the service 
 

d. Third-party (please name) 
 

Not applicable, the CCG does not commission a third party to deliver the 
service 
 
 
2. Does the CCG have a provider framework in place for the commissioning of 

Children and Young People’s Continuing care packages? 
 
No, however local operational processes are utilised for commissioning with 
appropriate providers 
 

3. How many applications for Children and Young People’s Continuing Care did the 
CCG receive in the financial year 20/21 (April 2020 to March 2021)? 
 
21 applications were received in 2020/21 
 

4. How many of these received CCG funding as a result of the application in 20/21? 
 
21 applications were eligible in this 2020/21 

 
 

5. What was the CCG’s total spend on this cohort in 20/21? 
 



£186,697 
 

6. At the end of January 2022, how many Children and Young People were in 
receipt of funding from a continuing care funding stream? 

 
a. Total 
   
 14 clients 
 
b. Under 16 
  
 9 clients 
 
c. Over 16 
 
 5 clients 

 
 

7. What percentage of 18-year-olds transitioned from children and young people’s 
continuing care into Continuing Healthcare over the last three financial years 
(18/19, 19/20 and 20/21)? 
 
Calderdale CCG does not have the information available to extract due to the 
wide-ranging outcomes that occur post moving out of Children’s client group 
 

8. How many complaints or appeals relating to Children’s and Young Peoples 
Continuing Care has the CCG had over the last three financial years (18/19, 
19/20 and 20/21)? 
 
No complaints in 2018/19, 2019/20 and 2020/21 

 


